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7 departments are still under orange alert for snow and ice:  Auvergne-Rhône-Alpes and from 
Cantal to Haute-Savoie via Isère. Météo France is also alerting for frosts expected in Normandy, 
Hauts-de-France, the North-East and Ile-de-France. 
 
Ile-de-France is no longer under orange alert but public transportation is still disrupted, with 
difficulties on the RER, the bus network but also the tramway. On the roads, motorists are invited 
to postpone their travels, if possible. 
 
13 police unions are calling for a Black Thursday throughout the country. They are awaiting 
answers from the State on the organization of their missions during the Olympics. Their role 
remains unclear and there are uncertainties for the regional staff who will have to go to Ile-de-
France. They are asking for an exceptional bonus. The entire police force will be mobilized for the 
event, which will take place from July 26 to August 11. 
 
The Toulouse Court of Appeal will render its decision on February 8 on the request for additional 
information in the case of Delphine Jubillar - The nurse missing since 2020 in Cagnac-les-Mines, 
in Tarn. This request for additional information is linked to a telephone exchange on the case, 
recorded between an inmate of the Lannemezan prison and his mother. The inmate may have 
information on this disappearance. 
 
A meeting in Matignon this morning between Gabriel Attal and his ministers to prepare the 
general policy declaration of the head of government, on January 30. Gabriel Attal will not submit 
to a vote of confidence. 
 
And this is one of the consequences of the drop in the birth rate in France, the toy market 
dropped by more than 5% last year, that is to say a loss of around 60 million euros over one year. 
The trend improved slightly at Christmas but remains in decline. 
 
 


